JUNIOR STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL POLICY — Years 7-10

What is the Student Representative Council (SRC)

At Terrigal High School, the SRC is a council of students, elected by their peers from their respective
year groups, for a twelve-month term.

Roles and Responsibilities for Junior SRC Members

The key aim of the SRC is to represent student opinions and interests in social and organisational
matters at school. The SRC is actively involved in daily school life and decision making, supported by
their coordinating teacher.

The students selected are role models for the school and encourage all students at THS to become
responsible leaders within our community and nurture the traits of good citizenship. They do this as
they communicate between the student body, faculty, and the senior executive of the school.

Additionally, SRC will be involved in organising fundraising, attending meetings, talking to their peers
and to assist the facilitation of activities during whole school events. Members will be required to
attend regular meetings to discuss events that may be approaching. They will be involved in some
important decision-making processes across the school.

SRC representatives
When SRC representatives are sworn in, they make a commitment to:

e Carry out their duties to the best of their ability including.

e Accept their leadership role in attendance, punctuality, academic effort, and sportsmanship
to the best of their ability.

e Participate in activities of the school and encourage others to do so.

e Promote the core values of Terrigal High School of, Respect, Responsibility, Excellence and
Integrity at all times by an example of good behaviour and by their effort to have others do
the same.

e Uphold a We Strive score of 3.5 or higher.

e Attend all meetings and participate in the range of representative activities organised.

If any teacher or advisor notes that you are not meeting your commitments, you will be asked to
meet with your year advisor and coordinating teacher. The principal will be notified of meeting. A
letter and/or phone call will be given to your parents. You might be asked to submit a letter of
resignation or asked to step down from the SRC.

Signatures:

Principal SRC Coordinator Student Parent



